

Community Council News September 2025

The Community Council (CC) members met for Term 3 2025 executive meeting on the 11/9/25. Key takeaways from the meeting are noted below:

Student Leadership

- CC would like to encourage student engagement in CC meetings; encouraging critical thinking, leadership and fostering a sense of shared responsibility.
- To do this successfully and within the best interest of our kids the school together
 with the CC will be looking at developing a sustainable leadership program which
 aims to provide students with the opportunity to represent their peers, voice their
 ideas, and actively contribute to shaping a positive school culture.

Update of Working Groups

- The Uniform Working Group (UWG) continues to meet regularly and plans to meet again early Term 4.
- In addition, the UWG will aim to align uniform swaps with primary assembly days, and kinder/yr7 orientation days to ensure maximum opportunity to pick up a bargain and reduce travel.
- Confirmation of both the next UWG meeting and Uniform Swap will be provided shortly.
- The 25th Anniversary Working Group has now been established thank you to our volunteers.
- 2026 is the schools 25th year and as such we would like to celebrate with a Silver-Themed Ball and the potential for a School Family Fete. There is lots to organise and a short time to organise the events of next year.
- Stay tuned and up to date on all proceedings by reading your emails, checking the schools FB page and of course Schoolzine. We are excited to celebrate with the whole community.

Statement of Practice (SP)

- The school's policies are centrally managed by the Catholic Education (CE). As a result, the school develops Statements of Practice in association with CE Policies to guide specific practices within the school. The school shares key changes to Statements of Practice at meetings for transparency to the school community.
- CC shared at the meeting parent feedback received on the CE policy for Bullying and Harassment. The school will review and respond to the parent feedback and consider any changes required to its Bullying and Harassment Statement of Practice as a result of the feedback.

Next Community Council Executive meeting: 4 December 2025, 4:00pm (venue TBA).

All school community members are welcome to attend Community Council meetings, your insight, feedback, concerns and ideas are welcome and encouraged. If you would like to get involved, attend a meeting or just provide input please do not hesitate to contact us via email.

Be the Light of Christ.

Steph Parry Secretary LCCC Community Council